Freedom of Information Act 2000 – asylum seekers
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council does not hold the information requested.
You asked for:

A ward level breakdown of the number of asylum seekers in receipt of Section 95 support in the local authority as at end of last quarter (December 2018).

Answer:

The Local Authority does not hold this information. Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council. 
This is the case because Asylum seekers are not eligible for public assistance and are supported by the Home Office until an asylum decision is determined.  
As such, those in receipt of Section 95 (Immigration and Asylum Act 1999) support (or other types of support i.e. Section 4) would not ordinarily approach the Local authority until that support is coming to end.  
As such, the LA does not hold records on the number and location of persons currently in receipt of Section 95 support.
To advise and assist you further, I would direct you to contact the Home Office who may hold enough information to answer your query:
https://www.gov.uk/make-a-freedom-of-information-request
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


